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Minutes for the Senate Executive Committee
Date and Time: May 27, 2020 | 12-1:30pm


Location: Zoom Conference Call
Presiding: Ernest Ialongo, Chair of Senate

Present: James Kennis, Catherine Lewis, Diana Macri (recording secretary), Tram Nguyen (Vice-Chair of Senate), Daliz Perez-Cabezas, Natasha Yannacañedo
Absent: SGA President Kelvin Pineda, Leana Santana    

Guests: President David Gómez
Minutes Prepared By: Natasha Yannacañedo
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	DECISION / ACTION

	Budget updates 
Current state of summer and fall enrollment compared to last year.

Status of the calling campaign out of Admissions? Students reached? How do you feel it is going?

Status of the summer online certification training: faculty trained, general level of reception of the mandated training?
CUNY Vacancy Review Board, and if there is a Hostos chapter. What is it and who is on it?

Soon the campuses will need to create a type of reopening committee, similar to what is going on at CUNY (as per developing conversations at CUNY). Some campuses, CSI, already have one, and with faculty representation. What plans exist at Hostos so far?

Class sizes for the fall, as we are likely going online. What is the thinking? Online classes are capped at 28. Will this hold? Will it be lowered? What exactly is the size of a class necessary for it to run as an online class?

Do we have any potential dates for an inaugural meeting with our incoming president?


	None at this point. President Gómez has been following up with our elected officials and community partners. The hope is for further federal assistance to the State, and therefore colleges.
President: Summer is holding well but fall is behind by several hundred. Mid-June we’ll have a better idea of what the fall will look like.
President: Reports from various units is they are pleasantly surprised at how many students they have been able to reach. Students concerned about GPA and the transition to online but overall, students say that they fully intend to return in the fall.

President Gómez has been in conversation with Provost Mangino and Mr. Guevara about streamlining the process. He is pleased with the progress that has been made to respond to SEC and Town Hall feedback.

President: On April 15th, the University began the process to formally review all requests to fill vacancies. Even though a directive was issued, not all complied. So, the University had to formally institute a review process for certain campuses. We have complied and only have requested one hire for an HR Benefits Officer (as one person in HR retired). 
President Gómez would like to see constituted a working group of faculty, staff and administration to consider this issue. What would a phased opening entail? Ingress, egress, public transportation, classroom and lab spaces make it very problematic to open before there is a vaccine. President Gómez would like the SEC to recommend some people when this group is constituted. 
Chair Ialongo concurred, stating the Charter stipulates the Senate will have representation on all college-wide committees, and that representation was chosen by the Chair of the Senate in consultation with the SEC.
President Gómez could not commit to exact numbers but conveyed that the cost of lowering face-to-face sections of 40 students to 28 is a dilemma. However, the discussion will be ongoing.
Chair Ialongo noted the SEC looked forward to meeting the Interim President after June 1.
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